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Arrangements concerning travel insurance agents are finally
finalised (see “Special Topic (2)”). Over the past year or

so, the TIC has incessantly negotiated with various par-
ties and successfully withstood much pressure against
establishing such a category of insurance agents for the
travel industry. The arrangements we now have are in-
deed the best ones.

A subsidy of more than HK$700,000 was granted by the
SME Development Fund to the TIC last year in order for the
latter to increase members’ awareness of risk management and
reduce their operational risks. The tendering process has just
completed and a consultancy wil l soon be decided. Members
are urged to cooperate with the consultancy to be chosen.

Very popular in recent years, study tours have been organised
by, apart from travel agents, some local schools and organisations.
To raise the standard of study tours organised by agents, the
TIC has spent eight months working on a Code of Business
Practice on Study Tours, which applies to study tours setting
off after 1 June this year (see Directive No. 147). It is hoped
that the Code can command consumers’ confidence in study
tours operated by agents.

Following a number of complaints about service charges
paid to tour escorts, the Outbound Committee has set
up an ad hoc group to look into the matter. Although
there is no final conclusion as yet, any conclusion to be
reached must be acceptable to tour escorts, travel agents
and consumers at the same time. If tour escorts work hard
to provide excellent service for travellers, I believe the travel-
lers should not be so mean as not to give them any service
charge.

A little while ago, it was suggested that the scope of pro-
tection of the Travel Industry Compensation Fund should be
expanded to cover air tickets. The issue has already been
studied by the Ticketing Committee, which was of the
view that the suggestion should be put on hold for the
moment since the risks involved in purchasing air tick-
ets alone were not high. It was proposed instead that
consumer education should be enhanced through coop-
eration with the Consumer Council on the one hand, and
the procedures for issuing air tickets should be improved
through negotiation with the airlines so as to lower such
risks on the other. 

Joseph Tung


